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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2012 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:   Chairwoman Barbara Major, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Earline Roth, Commissioner Julie Stokes, Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  Commissioner Salvador Longoria 
INVOCATION


Rev. Joseph gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 4, 2012

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the minutes of September 4, 2012.  Verbal Motion 12-045 was approved unanimously.

RTA CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT 


No Report

RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT

 
Sundiata Haley introduced James Moffet and he would be working with Sundiata Haley.

Sundiata Haley stated that the RTA had issues with the Retirees Insurance and the Kennedy Group has return to the agency a Million Dollars for Retirees Premiums that were not collected and the Federal Government Early Retirement Reimbursement Program that the agency was entitled to.

Sundiata Haley stated that the Kennedy Group had collected $301,000  of the $350,000 due to the agency.


Sundiata Haley stated that the expenses paid for Retirees Health Care has been drastically cut in 2011 the Kennedy Group has saved the RTA $217,000 and in 2012 they have saved $521,000.

Sundiata Haley stated that he wanted the Kennedy Group to come to the Board Meeting to acknowledge the firm great work.


Chairwoman Major stated that this demonstrate what Small Business that are location with a relations that they service could accomplish.
JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT

No Report 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT


Justin Augustine stated that the State cut the Medical Plan and the RTA had pickup the transportation from these cuts.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA did not anticipate these cuts, did not budget for the cuts, did not have the manpower nor equipment but the citizens had a need and the RTA make sure the passengers were able to get to and from their destination.

Justin Augustine stated that he would like to thank his staff and was successful in creating a contract with the State and the RTA and the RTA would get reimbursement $38.00 a trip for the services and will be retroactive to December 20, 2011.


Justin Augustine thanked Commissioner Roth in helping staff getting this contract with the State.


Justin Augustine stated that the Community Disaster Loan (CDL) was originally $47 Million and it was going to be forgiven and with a long battle with FEMA and the federal auditors they forgave $38 Million and the RTA rejected the claim and the RTA preserver and the RTA was finally forgiven $46 Million and only has to pay $896,000.


Justin Augustine stated that the State shut the door on all agencies regarding the forgiveness of the Go Zone money.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA and all public agencies need to go through the Legislative Process next Legislative Session to convince the Legislation to assist the RTA and other public agencies and unfortunately the dept is currently due.


Justin Augustine stated that the CDL monies become available so that the RTA can payback the Go Zone Debt so the RTA didn’t gain but it didn’t lose.


Justin Augustine stated that the next Legislative Session will join forces with the Louisianan Public Transit Association and the other municipalities to forgive the Go Zone.

In response to Commissioner Stokes, Justin Augustine stated that the Go Zone was $35 Million and was used to pay back RTA’s Bond Debt and the Federal Loan System assisted public municipalities to pay off the debt.


Justin Augustine stated that the public municipalities were under the impression that the loans would be forgiven and the money went
through the State and the State allocated the money to the different agencies and the State dictated the terms and conditions of the loans provisions and the State stated that the this money was a loan and not a Grant.


In response to Commissioner Stokes, Justin Augustine stated that he can’t find out if the State was forgiven on the Federal Level for the loan.


Chairwoman Major stated that the Louisiana Senator maybe able to find out on the Federal Level if the State was forgiven for the loan.

Justin Augustine stated that Senator Landrieu has filed a measure on the Federal Level to have the Go Zone Monies forgiven.


In response to Commissioner Stokes, Justin Augustine stated that the Loan was recognized on the RTA’s Financial Statements and payments are being made and the RTA can’t default on this loan.

In response to Commissioner Stokes, Justin Augustine stated that part of the $47 Million was recognized on the Financial Statement and the RTA will adjust the Financial Statements accordingly and work with the Auditors to recognize the adjustment.

Mark Major stated that there were no damage to any buses, streetcars, paratransit and support vehicles.

Mark Major stated that the RTA had a total of $114,405,115 of insurance policies on the RTA  properties.

Mark Major stated that the Building had $98.3 Million, contents $14 Million, Computer Equipment $775,000 and the Blanket Expenses was $1 Million.


Mark Major stated that the RTA had a 3% insured value as the decidable and he presented the Board a list of the damages of each facility.

Mark Major stated that the Desire Parkway Maintenance building was insured for $25 Million with a 3% deductible the damage would have to be over $750,000.

Mark Major stated that the RTA would not be filing a building claim but would be working on an business interruption claim.


Mark Major stated that service was suspended on Tuesday, August 28, 2012 and resumed service on Friday, August 31, 2012 and calculations were done on the projected lost revenue and estimated was $205,000 in passenger revenue and the sales tax proceeds would not be known  until 60 – 90 days and the RTA has to have lost income of $400,000.


Mark Major stated that in the package that was presented to the Board showed the Roll-Up Door at the ENO Facility which should the most visual damage to the facilities.


Mark Major stated that the RTA would have to fun the repairs to the facilities.


In response to Commissioner Goodly, Mark Major stated that no repairs has begun on the facilities but all the facilities has been secured but repairs would begin soon.


Justin Augustine stated that the Insurance Broker was working with the RTA to come to a plan to begin the corrective action plan.


Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has the State of Good Repair for Carrollton and Napoleon Facility and the repairs would be incorporated into the Grant.


In response to Chairwoman Major, Justin Augustine stated that the majority of the damage was at the ENO Facility.

Chairwoman Major stated that the Board should be part of the Long Term Strategic Plan to move the citizens of the City with the continued growth and how the RTA obtain the researches 

Chairwoman Major stated that Jefferson and St. Bernard should be involved with the strategy meetings.

Justin Augustine stated that Hurricane Isaac was different and the City need to react different and things should be looked at a regional stand part and LADOT asked the RTA to assist the people in St. John Parish and everyone need to work together.

Chairwoman Major stated that she will start attending the Regional Planning Commissioners (RPC) Meeting and responsible for moving people all over the region.


Chairwoman Major asked Deslie Isidore to make sure that she attends the meeting at the RPC.


Justin Augustine stated that staff did an incredible job when it came down to Hurricane Isaac.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA assisted a lot of Senior Citizens in the City from Hurricane Isaac when they were no electric in their facilities.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that articles were written and sent to Veolia World Wide to commend staff for their efforts during Hurricane Isaac.


Commissioner Roth stated that she would like a plaque in the lobby of the building to dedicate to staff for their efforts during Hurricane Isaac.


Justin Augustine stated that decisions were made very fast during Hurricane Isaac.


Chairwoman Major stated that the RTA need to put in every local Public Library the list of bus stops so the citizens of New Orleans will know where to go in the time of an evacuation.


Chairwoman Major stated that in a time of a Hurricane the citizens of New Orleans need a sense of security.


Commissioner Roth stated that staff need put this information at the bus stops around the City.


Justin Augustine stated that Marc Popkin and Mark Young were stationed at the Emergency Center.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA received 1st Place for the “Tracks Can Kill” Campaign from the APTA Adwheel Awards.


Justin Augustine stated that there were a 70% decrease in accidents along the  St. Charles Streetcar Line from this advertisement campaign.


Justin Augustine stated that Patrice Mercadel and Angele James will attend the APTA Annual Meeting to receive this award.


Justin Augustine also thanked Commissioner Roth with her help working on this aid champagne.


Justin Augustine stated that the Board has instructed him to work with Charles Tubre in terms of the Accessibility of the St. Charles Streetcar Line.


Charles Tubre stated that he Derrick Breun and Marc Popline met with the State SHPO Office and an outline was presented to them on how the RTA would like to make the St. Charles Streetcar Line Accessible to people with disabilities.

Charles Tubre stated that the RTA already process streetcars that are accessible to the disable and some of those cares could be used on the St. Charles Streetcar Line would give passengers with disabilities to use the St. Charles Streetcar Line.

Charles Tubre stated that Commissioner Roth is very supportive of this project and students from Tulane and Loyola are also in support.


Charles Tubre stated that he does not want the Perley Thomas Streetcars to be altered and he does not want any structure built on the line he is only asking for a 6x9 concrete landing pad at ground level for loading and unloading.


Charles Tubre stated that the SHPO staff was accretive to the idea and went and look at a Perley Thomas Streetcar and a Canal Street Streetcar and so the resembles in the two cars and the difference in the two cars were the structure that conceal the air condition and some come cosmetic changes to that car would make the car more accessible. 

Charles Tubre stated that the SHPO suggested that a meeting take place with the local Historical Preservation Landmark office to presented them with the idea and get feedback.


Charles Tubre stated that the first step was taken toward the goal and find out if there are any legal barriers. 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT

UPT/LOYOLA AVENUE TO CANAL STREET


Brendan Matthews stated that there were no damages to the infrastructure already installed along the alignment caused by Hurricane Isaac.

Brendan Matthews stated that the UPT/Loyola Avenue to Canal Street was 3 weeks behind schedule and the completion date was pushed back to January 17, 2013.  

Brendan Matthews stated that Entergy work at Canal and Elk was suppose to be completed September 4, 2012 and Entergy is now scheduled to be completed on September 28, 2012 and they may finished by September 27, 2012.

Brendan Matthews stated that Archer Western has mobilized additional shifts in an attempt to gain back time lost due to Hurricane Isaac has accelerated work schedule to work 24/7 as activities permit.


Chairwoman Major stated that she will work the UPT/Loyola Avenue Canal Street Line today.


Chairwoman Major stated that she has met with Archer Western AECOM and Parsosn Brinkerhoff  regarding the work on the line and the Board is responsible for the project.


Chairwoman Major stated that the RTA would also be meeting with Charles Rice at Entergy.


Chairwoman Major stated that she would like to continue to receive the updates on the project and the project need to be completed before the Superbowl.


Chairwoman Major stated that she was going to meet with AECOM to discuss the RTA’s concerns regarding the project.
Chairwoman Major stated that the Board need to be responsible for this project and be prepared to response to the public.

Brendan Matthews stated that the demolition of existing track on canal Street Streetcar line to allow the placement of the new Half Grand Union will be completed on September 27, 2012.
Brandan Matthews stated that the Half Grand Union was inspected at Nortrak on September 19, 2012 and upon completion of the inspection the unit was disassembled and loaded on trucks for shipment to New Orleans and delivered to the construction site on September 24, 2012.

Brendan Matthews stated that the 30” water main has passed the pressure test and are scheduled for chlorination.

Brendan Matthews stated that Wallace Drennan completed the sewer work on the river bound Canal Street by September 27, 2012 as planned.


Brendan Matthews stated that Entergy manholes along Canal Street being construction by Boh Bros scheduled to be completed by September 28, 2012.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA does not own the water lines but when you open it becomes your responsibility.


Justin Augustine stated that this project has become a major infrastructure rebuild replacement project and the RTA has become responsibility for the things unseen.

Brendan Matthews stated that the 30 Day Look Ahead was to complete the water main chlorination and begin tie in procedures, complete emergency crossover at Howard Avenues and begin pavement restoration, complete pavement restoration at the UPT, continue to run underground power cables and complete shelter installation at UPT and station stops.
STREETCAR EXPANSION RAMPART STREETCAR EXPANSION

Brendan Matthews stated that AECOM has reviewed design enhancements that potentially can be incorporated into the guide way to minimize vehicular traffic in a shared guide way.  

Brendan Matthews stated that Parsons Brinckerhoff revised Rampart Streetcar Traffic Study to incorporate potential modifications to proposed shared land guide way that would limit vehicular traffic.


Brendan Matthews stated that the revised traffic study was presented to the City for review and comment and last week.


Brendan Matthews stated that upon receipt of the comments from the City on the revised Traffic Study the cities comments will be reviewed and their commendations on the final alignment will be reported to the Board to advance the project to Final Design.


Justin Augustine stated that the Board should know that the UPT Project was the fastest infrastructure project in the nation and FTA was marlved how the Board was pushing things through.

Justin Augustine stated that Councilmember Palmer came to the Board and presented the Board with a letter that with the community requests and staff worked with the contractors to incorporate these request into the project and Mr. Grant has the report and has been reviewed.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has a responsibility and AECOM will be tasked to start the Final Design.


Chairwoman Major stated that the these area was the oldest part of the city and not sure what will be found once the project begin and the public need to be kept informed of the project.


Chairwoman Major stated that at the next Board meeting staff need to talk about the end of Canal Street Project.


Chairwoman Major stated that the project can only go as far as the money will pay for.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has worked with the hotel construction team, the Saenger construction team and the RTA construction team and had preliminary meetings with them and share designs and the RTA may start from the opposite end and work in and everyone was trying to accommodate each project.

In response to Commissioner Stokes, Justin Augustine stated that there is a group of Historian that the RTA worked with on the project.


Justin Augustine stated that no one knew that an Ice Cell would be found that was full of ammonia and that was an environmental hazard and had to be clean up.

ST. CHARLES TIE REPLACEMENT
Brendan Matthews stated that the project was in Phase IX and X coming from uptown to Lee Circle and with only a two day delay due from Hurricane Isaac.

Brendan Matthews stated that the contractor has lost two week on the schedule from having to re-tamp track section do to the malfunctioning tamping machine and the machine was repaired and the contract has revised its work schedule form 10 days on with 3 days off to 24 days on with 5 days off to make up schedule delay.

Brendan Matthews stated that the contractor anticipates being beyond Napoleon Avenue for Mardi Gras as scheduled.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA has a lot going on in the community repairing the RTA’s facilities, put a new bus fleet, rebranding the authority, putting bus shelters in the community, developing web technology, dealing with two construction projects at the same time and deal with the public demands and the RTA has accomplished a lot.
Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was making progress in the City of New Orleans by delivery a different model that was never been seen before.
In response to Chairwoman Major, Justin Augustine stated that the price of the Loyola Project was $52.7 Million and the RTA would have $65 Million for Rampart Project, $10.5 for the Cross Tie Project and $44 Million for the purchase of buses.

Chairwoman Major stated that the RTA budget was small compared to the Sewerage and Water Board Budget.

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:

Fred Basha stated that the Board awarded the Carrollton Facility contract for A&E Services in August 2012 to Royal Engineering and the subcontractors working on the project was Meyer Engineering and Burk-Kleinpeter.

Fred Basha stated that the Notice to Proceed was issued on September 5, 2012.


Fred Basha stated that Royal Engineering schedule shows 30 weeks for 30% design.


Fred Basha stated that the Kick-off meeting would take place Friday, September 28, 2012 in the afternoon.


Fred Basha stated that the Board awarded the contract for the Napoleon Facility for A&E Services in August 2012 to Landmark Consulting and the subcontractors working on the project are Hamilton Anderson Associates, Infinity Engineering and Weir Environmental.


Fred Basha stated that the Notice to Proceed was issued on September 5, 2012.


Fred Basha stated that Landmark schedule shows 16 weeks for 30% design.


Fred Basha stated that the Kick-off meeting would take place Tuesday, September 25, 2012 at 1:30 p.m.


Justin Augustine stated that both contracts were awarded to Small Business.

ST. CHARLES STREETCAR SHELTER CARROLLTON AND CLAIBORNE:

Fred Basha stated that the Board awarded the contract for fabrication and installation of the custom shelter in August 2012 to J.C. Patin Group.


Fred Basha stated that the Notice to Proceed was issued on September 5, 2012 and the pre-construction meeting will be determined.

ST. CHARLES STREETCAR SUBSTATION SARATOGA ST. AT UPPERLINE ST:

Fred Basha stated that Entergy has started work for tree removal and trimming has been completed and the feeder work was delayed by Hurricane Isaac.


Fred Basha stated that a solicitation for stump grinding was released twice with no bidders.


Fred Basha stated that when re-planting plan is complete by Parks and Parkways a solicitation will be released for an Arborist, new trees cannot be planted until November due to the heat.


Chairwoman Major stated that it is not in the best interest of the Small Business to roll something into a bigger project when there are no low bidders.

Chairwoman Major stated she would like Judith Dangerfield and Janice Abadie go back and look at the RFQ and RFP and make sure that the RTA was not putting out something that was unreasonable.  


Chairwoman Major stated that she would like to meet with Judith Dangerfield and Janice Abadie.


In response to Chairwoman Major, Fred Basha stated that no one may have bidder on the stump grinding due to Hurricane Isaac.

STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that there was not a lot of change with FEMA.  The Napoleon work was rolled up in the State of Good Repair. 


Fred Basha stated that the Algiers Park-N-Ride was original $59,000 and then went to $214,000 and FEMA was re-writing a different version for additional repairs.


Chairwoman Major stated that she likes when staff goes back to FEMA and ask for more money.


Fred Basha stated that staff was working with the team in Baton Rouge to close-out PW’s to complete the process.
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:

Ronald Baptiste stated that unfortunately the RTA has to advance the month before it is reimbursed from FEMA and the money was taking longer to receive from the State.


Ronald Baptiste stated that for the month of August Passenger Revenue was $206,000 less than what was budgeted due to Hurricane Isaac and year to date slightly above what was budgeted and ahead what was realized last year.


Ronald Baptiste stated that June Sales Tax Revenue was higher than what staff projected.  

Ronald Baptiste stated that Sales Tax Revenue was $275,000 more than projected and slightly below staff projections in Hotel/Motel Sales Tax.
Ronald Baptiste stated that Other Revenues Line Item impacted slightly by the Rail Project was affecting the ability to do charters on the streetcars but the RTA was making up the revenue in other areas.
Ronald Baptiste stated that for the month of August Other Revenues Line Item was slightly below budget of $13,000 and year to date $1.3 Million above budget.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Operating Expenses Line Item RTA spent $326,000 less than what was budgeted and in the month of August the Liability Insurance for the vehicles was transferred from Veolia to RTA and as a result Veolia adjusted its fixed fee rate and the variable rate.
Ronald Baptiste stated that there was a net effect because of the premium cost plus the adjustment for the anticipated cost of claims that net difference in total was a positive adjustment to the RTA.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Service Line Item was $683,000 less than budgeted and the Casualty & Liability Line Item was only $247,000 tell what happen this month within the operations.

Ronald Baptiste stated that Material and Supplies Line Item was the timing of the fuel invoices and operated less service because of the storm but year to date the RTA was slightly above.
In response to Chairwoman Major, Justin Augustine stated that the RTA only purchases fuel for the RTA and you think it would cheaper to buy in bulk but the RTA need to open the doors to the other parishes.

Chairwoman Major stated that she would like to talk to Jefferson Parish regarding buying in bulk.

Commissioner Wegner stated that she would have a meeting with Rayn

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA was approaching the threshold of the existing contract in value not in years and over the next 90 days discussing the next step as it relates to fuels purchases for the RTA.

Ronald Baptiste stated that in the Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item in the month of August RTA was able to draw down $824,000 in reimbursement for fuel cost and this was the first time this was allowed.
Ronald Baptiste stated that during the month of August the RTA paid 6₵ more a gallon that what was budged.

Ronald Baptiste stated that RTA stored fuels on site and  during Hurricane Isaac the fuel was used for the generators.

Justin Augustine stated that the questions that need to be asked were “Does the RTA has what it needs to sustain ourselves” and the RTA need to ask for a redundancy plan.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA had power which kept the RTA operating due to the generator.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA had fuel in the fuel takes that help sustain the agency during Hurricane Isaac.

Justin Augustine stated that he does not want the RTA to be totally dependent on anyone and he knows that the RTA can’t be self sustained in every facet but what we can identify the RTA has a obligated to the organization to evaluate and come up with a plan on how to do and that this the task that was handed down to staff and the results will be brought back to the Board.

In response to Commissioner Wegner, Justin Augustine stated that natural gas is more expensive than diesel but you amortize the cost over the next 25 years the cost is nothing.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Non Operating Line Item was $644,000 better than projected and year to date $2.6 Million.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Non Operating Line Item, which was TMSEL Legacy Cost and the Kennedy Group made it happen for the RTA with were numbers that were not anticipated in the Budget Process.

Ronald Baptiste stated for the month of July the RTA received a checked for $39,000 from the retirees and last year the RTA was paying the full cost for retirees benefits.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the RTA received more money for the month than anticipated $869,000 above what was budgeted as a result of the proceeds that the Kennedy Group collected.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Kennedy Group assessed the claims first and advised the RTA when to fund the register.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Non Operating Line Item was $775,000 to the good for the month and year to date $2.1 Million to the good.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Capital Expenditures Line Item some adjustments were made as a result of the $8.2 Million waiver that interest was accrued.
Ronald Baptiste stated that at next month Board Meeting staff will discuss and disclose the impact of the $8.2 Million in the Financial Statements to understand and discuss with staff.
PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:

TO AWARD:

27 INCH STREETCAR WHEELS


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for 27 Inch Streetcar Wheels.

Commissioner Wegner moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Penn Machine Company.  Resolution No. 12-066 was adopted unanimously.

TO RATIFY:

ILLUMINATED SIGNS – RAIL CORRIDOR 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to ratify a contract award for Illuminated Signs – Rail Corridor.

Commissioner Daniles moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Board to ratify a contract with Ubisense, Inc.  Resolution No. 12-067 was adopted unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

VINYL WRAP – NEW BUSES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to solicit for Vinyl Wrap – New Buses.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to issue a solicitation for Vinyl Wrap – New Buses.  Verbal Motion 12-046 was approved unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ binder.

OPERATIONS REPORT


Derrick Breun stated that Veolia/RTA sponsored a Bowling Team and they bowl on Monday evenings.

Derrick Breun stated that Veolia/RTA sponsored Behind the Wheel Train-the-Trainer training.


Derrick Breun stated that Post Katrina the majority of the Bus Shelters were 9’ Shelters and Veolia thought that they were too small so staff moved to a 13’ shelter and from a specification point all the shelters are alike.

Derrick Breun stated that some shelters were Green/Silver, Peaked/Curved Roof and Electric/Solar.


Derrick Breun stated that the 24’ Shelters was installed at the Major Transfer Points and this shelter is the specification of the 13” Shelter but sanded down by 1 ft and doubled and reverse out and still have advertising panels to have with the cost of maintenance of the shelter.


Derrick Breun stated that 8’ Monopoles/Wedge and 13’ Slim Line based on the ADA constraints.  

Derrick Breun stated that the City of New Orleans has put a stop to the shelter program and General Counsel drafted a new CEA between the City and the RTA and its going through the City Process. 


Justin Augustine stated that Councilmember Palmer stated that she has got a lot of request for shelter and the shelters were not installed and the City would like a strategy approach installing shelter around the City.


Chairwoman Major stated that she would like to see the same shelters around the City of New Orleans no location should be excluded.

Derrick Breun stated that 24 of the Slim Line Shelters were permitted by the City of New Orleans but have been placed on hold.


In response to Chairwoman Major, Derrick Breun stated that the legal documents needed to be signed by the City and the RTA to allow the shelters to be constructed.

In response to Chairwoman Major, Justin Augustine stated that the shelters slated for downtown can also be placed in other parts of the City.


In response to Commissioner Goodly, Derrick Breun stated that all the flags at the different locations tells the size of the shelter at the location.


Derrick Breun stated that Canal was running shuttle buses from Villere Marais to the River.  

Derrick Breun stated that the Tulane Bus Line will only stop at Dante Street going to S. Carrollton Avenue and S. Claiborne Service and these is a difficult situation for the residents and staff was still reviewing options.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT  


Derrick Breun reported that the Paratransit office had 18,668 requests for trips and 13,376 completed trips with an on-time performance of 90.64% due to Hurricane Isaac there was a reduction in on-time performance.


Derrick Breun reported that Paratransit completed 114,947 year to date.


Derrick Breun stated that the RTA has been doing a lot of public outreach for the Loyola Avenue Streetcar.


Derrick Breun stated that the major issues dealing with the Loyola Avenue Streetcar was leaving the stops at Villere St. and Marais St. these stops were great from a transfer situation.

Derrick Breun stated that staff was considering moving the Freret and Martin Luther King Line into the UPT  and connecting to the Napoleon Line to get closer to the Wall Mart at Tchoupitoulas.

Derrick Breun stated that staff was concerning extending Galvez Line to Florida in the Lower Ninth Ward to loop into the community.


In response to Chairwoman Major, Derrick Breun stated that he would get back to the gentleman that had concerns about the bus routes in Algiers.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to add Third Party Administrator Services – Health Plan for Retirees.  Verbal Motion 12-047 was approved unanimously.
TO SOLICT:

THIRD PARTY ADMINISTRATOR SERVICES – HEALTH PLAN FOR RETIREES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for Third Party Administrator Services – Health Plan for Retirees.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to issue a solicitation for Third Party Administrator Services – Health Plan for Retirees.  Verbal Motion 12-048 was approved unanimously.

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS


Anthony Paton stated that he was with the Collaborative a group of small business owners and non profits that meet every Thursday at NOLA.TV and the purpose was to help minority and women own businesses to access to contract opportunities.

Anthony Paton stated that the Collaborative offer a free service in Procurement Support.


Anthony Paton stated that the Collaborative has 1800 businesses in total.


Anthony Paton stated that he would like to thanked Judith Dangerfield and Janice Abadie for their help with his DBE Certification.


Anthony Paton stated that the he reached out to a lot of Boards during Hurricane Isaac and the RTA was the only Board through Patrice Mercadel was great at getting the RTA information out to the public.

Anthony Paton stated that Minority Report was going to have an article about grading different Boards and they used Black Enterprise Grading System.


Anthony Patron stated that they are five levels of rating the good of Diversity Loving Institution the first is Executive and Management Staff, Staff and Employees, Procurement and Vendors, Board and Commissioners and Community Events.

Anthony Patron stated that the RTA would receive a pretty good report from the Minority Report.


Justin Augustine stated that the Ad Wheel award that was won from APTA was a partnership with a Small Business firm.


Alan Drake stated that he worked with Frances Burger works with the Airport and have resulted the Engineering including the traffic issues on Rampart and was not involved in any discussions.

Alan Drake stated that the tracks placement can be installed inches away from where they were in 1947 they were no additional infrastructure added except Telcom.


Alan Drake stated that he has been working with one of the original designers of the Washington, DC subway systems with coming up with a long term strategic rail plan for the Washington, DC area.

Alan Drake stated that the RTA cost was per hour and the revenue was per mile and the resolution was to go faster and extend the difference between bus stops and the implementation of a senior citizen monthly pass would also speed up boarding.


Alan Drake stated that the RTA should meet with the City of New Orleans Public Works and give the streetlights priority to the streetcars. 


James Guilbeau stated that striping need to be done at the crosswalks at City Park and Canal Blvd and pedestrian signs.


James Guilbeau stated that the shelters from Canal St to Claiborne Avenue some shelters are inadequate and some stops have no shelters at all along this corridor.


James Guilbeau stated that late night service and special events should be considered when making the schedule for the Loyola Streetcar Line.

EXECUTIVE SESSION  (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to go into Executive Session at 12:24 p.m. on the matter of 

· Potential Litigation – TMSEL Pension Plan

Verbal Motion 12-049 was approved unanimously.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to come out of Executive Session at 12:40 p.m.  Verbal Motion 12-050 was approved unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of September 25, 2012 at 12:41p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 12-051 was approved unanimously.
